PUBLIC NOTICE
An application for 401 Water Quality Certification and Variance is pending before the Department of Environmental Protection for GEORGE KURY to construct and maintain a single family house with attached garage, Title 5 sewage disposal system, driveway, drainage, stone retaining wall, guard rail, and the clearing, grading, landscaping and mitigation plantings associated with such construction.  Previously authorized under DEP File 25-2088, work will take place along the edge of a Vernal Pool and within 100 feet of the Vernal Pool and its associated bordering vegetated wetland and in Isolated Land Subject to Flooding.   Additional information may be obtained from Jeffrey L. Johnson at Holmes and McGrath, Inc., 362 Gifford Street, Falmouth, MA  (508) 548-3564.  Written comments should be addressed to:  DEP, Waterways, 1 Winter Street, Boston, MA  02108 within twenty-one days of this notice. Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment who submits written comments may appeal the Department's Certification.  Failure to submit written comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an ad judicatory hearing.
